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CLASS REPRESENTATIVES 
 
1953 – Jackie (Brown) Kenny 
JKYKNY@aol.com 
  
 
 

 
 
1954 – Betsy (Neff) Cote 
betsycote@Atlanticbb.net 
 
 

 
  1955 –  Volunteer Requested 

 
 
 
1956 – Edie (Williams) Wingate 
WingW@aol.com 
 
 

 
 
1957 – Shirley (Huff) Dulski 
sedulski@gmail.com 
 
 

 

 
 
1958 – Pat (Terpening) Owen 
nemoamasa@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

 
1959 – John “Mike” Hall 
mghall446@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 
1960 – Ren Briggs 
rpbjr@frontiernet.net 
 
 
 
 
1961 – Betsy (Schley) Slepetz 
bslepetz@comcast.net 
 
 

 
 
1962 – Dona (Hale) Ritchie 
DonaRitchie@aol.com
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_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

A little reminder to all –if/when you change your email address, please let Pat Terpening 
nemoamasa@sbcglobal.net  or me know, if you want to continue to receive the newsletter. 
Too many times we only find out when you send us an email saying you haven’t received 
the newsletter in few months. Thanks, guys. 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Robert Harrold (60) maintains a Bushy Park website at BushyPark.org Among the 
things you can see at this website is a “Guestbook”, in which many website visitors have 
left comments. There are many entries, dating back to April 2007.   
Here is a direct link: Bushy Park Guest Book 

 
NOTICE 

 
LCHS Gathering - October 7, 2018 to October 11, 2018 

 
It is hard to believe that 2 years will have gone by since our last Gathering in Las Vegas, 
Nevada in 2016. Well, by October 2018 it will have been just that. 
 

We have booked The Orleans Hotel for Monday, 10-7, 2018 to Thursday, 10-11, 2018. We 
have found that timeframe to be outstanding weather. The Orleans Hotel and Casino has 
everything that we require, and the location is great for our needs. We also have a very 
good room rate. I will send the reservation information out by mid-May. 
 

This notification is to try and get a head count of those who would be interested in 
attending. I know that it is 6 months away, and like most of us, I do not know what I will 
be doing next week. Please consider attending and let me know if you are interested 
going. It is not a commitment at this date, only to find out the level of interest.  
 

Because of the short time of notification to you, I am requesting your feedback no later 
than May 1st. Depending on the number who will respond will allow us to move forward.  
 

If you are interested, please e/mail or call me and let me know no later than May 1st.  
It always great getting together and seeing old friends. 
 

Thank you, 
Ren Briggs, Class of ‘60 Representative 
1671 Monte Vista Dr. 
Bullhead City, AZ 86442 
928-758-2963 
rpbjr@frontiernet.net  
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Philip Henri Creasor -December 24, 1934 - April 20, 2018 
https://www.dignitymemorial.com/obituaries/las-vegas-nv/philip-creasor-7828969 
 

Hello William, 
I am the daughter of Philip Henri Creasor, he wanted me to contact you to let you know 
that he passed away. 12/24/34-4/20/18 
He unknowingly had cancer in the abdomen and all over his major organs. He is at peace 
with the Lord now. His final resting place is Las Vegas, NV. Please let me know if there is 
any other information you need. 
Thank you, 
Arleen Creasor 
(Philip Creasor’s 3rd daughter) 
-- 
Hello, Arleen: 
 

Thank you very much for contacting me with this very sad news regarding your father, 
Philip. He was a wonderful person. I first met Philip in London in 1954. We rode the same 
school bus to London Central High School at Bushy Park. In January 1955, Philip and my 
older brother, Pete Rumble, moved into the dorm at Bushy Park as roommates. I was 
fortunate to see Philip a few times after leaving London at LCHS Bushy Park reunions and 
at his wedding near Las Vegas, probably about 30 years ago.  
 

My brother, Pete, died of stomach cancer in 1997 at age 60. 
 

If it is okay with you, I would like to forward your email to the members of his class at 
Bushy Park. I am sure that all knew him, it was small school, and several would be 
interested in expressing their feelings of support for you and your family and to express 
their loss, as well, at Philip's passing. As editor of the “Bushy Tales” newsletter for LCHS, 
Bushy Park, alumni and attendees, I will put an announcement in the newsletter. If you 
would please send me any obituary or a link to same, I would very much appreciate it. 
 

Arleen, you and your family, and Philip, are in my prayers. 
 

Blessings, 
Bill Rumble 
-- 
 
 

Classmates Who 
Have Transferred to 

the Eternal Duty 
Station 
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Hi Bill,  
Yes, you may forward announcement of his passing. I do not have the obituary written out 
yet.  
His funeral will be on Monday, Apr 30, 2018, in Las Vegas.  
The funeral home is: 
Palm Downtown Mortuary   Visitation -  10:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
1325 North Main St.   Funeral Service -   2:00 PM to 3:00 PM 
Las Vegas, NV 89101  Graveside Service -   3:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
 
They have a website that has a tribute to him and friends & family can post there too. All is 
welcome if in area and would like to go, we are having an open casket and even though he 
was not in the military because of his handicap, his life revolved around the military 
because he was a military brat, worked for the Navy, and he was a proud military parent (I 
am US Air Force retired, sister served in Army, brother served in Marines, other sister 

married a Marine), we are having his 
funeral in Red, White, & Blue and I will 
have a casket flag draped over his 
casket. He would be so very proud! 
Thank you for your prayers and please 
feel free to contact me if you need 
anything else pertaining to my father.  
God bless  
Arleen Creasor 
 
 
 
 
This is a picture of Philip & his wife, 
Tita (married almost 20 years) [circa 
2010] 

 
 

### 
 
From Judy Risler Murphy: 
 

Wanted to pass the word along that Stewart “Bill” Lambert's wife, Geri, died this 
afternoon at 4:30 (April 17, 2018).  He doesn't have a computer, but at his 
request I'm sending you his address if you'd like to send a card. 
  
Mr. Bill Lambert 
9847 55th St. 
Riverside, Calif   92509-4816 

  
 
Judy Risler (60) Murphy  
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### 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Charles Hal Dayhuff, III - October 8, 1939 - January 1, 2018 
 

Mr. Charles Hal Dayhuff, III, age 80, of Griffin, passed away January 1, 2018. He was born 
in Rochester, Indiana, son of the late Charles Hal Dayhuff, Jr. and Marian Weaver Perry 
Dayhuff. He was a graduate of the Virginia Military Institute in Lexington, Virginia, and a 
veteran of the United States Army Infantry, serving in the Vietnam War and retiring as a 
Lieutenant Colonel. Mr. Dayhuff then worked as a Mortgage Broker. He was an active 
member of Life Springs United Methodist Church. As of 2015, he was a 70-year member of 
the Boy Scouts of American and former Eagle Scout and Silver Beaver, receiving the La 
Orden De Espiritu De Las Buenas Obras (highest Scouting award in Panama Canal Zone). 
He was a member of the Atlanta Vietnam Veterans Association, the American Legion Post 
#197 in Pike County, the Military Order of World Wars, the Veteran of Foreign Wars - 
Alpharetta Post #12002 and the Old Guard of the Gate City Guard of Atlanta. Mr. Dayhuff 
was a former President of the Buckhead Fifty in Atlanta, former President of Isthmus 
Toastmasters and Past State President of the Georgia Society Sons of the American 
Revolution. He was also a member of the Sons of the American Revolution; First Families 
of Maryland; First Families Indiana Pioneers, Sons and Daughters of the Pilgrims; Sons of 
Indian Wars; Constables and High Sheriff’s; Sons of Union Veterans; Sons and Daughters 
of World War II Veterans; Sons of the Revolution; Ark and Dove Society; Friends of the 
Georgia Archives; Pike County Historical Society and a Kentucky Colonel. Mr. Dayhuff 
received the Roger Sherman Medal-SAR-Service of Excellence, The General William C. 
Westmoreland Award-Veteran Volunteer for SAR, SAR/CAR Silver Medal of 
Appreciation and the SAR-War Service Medal-Vietnam.  
 
With help from friends in Concord, he and his wife Barbara formed the first Concord 
Country Jubilee in 1975, and they chaired this position for the first several years. The 
Jubilee was created to raise money for a new fire truck. 
 
He is survived by his wife of 51 years: Barbara Angeline Slade Cribb Dayhuff; sons: 
Richard Edward Cribb Dayhuff and wife Pam, and Charles Hal Dayhuff IV and wife 
Latrelle; daughter: Martha Claire (Cribb) Dayhuff Rhodes and husband Wiley; eleven 
grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren; sisters: Marian Alicia Dayhuff Dorsie and 
her husband Joe Dorsie, and the late Jane Duke Dayhuff Collins and her husband Ronald 
Wayne Collins.  
 
A memorial service for Mr. and Mrs. Dayhuff was held on Saturday, January 20, at 
Fincher Chapel of Life Springs, 11033 Hwy. 109, Meansville, GA 30256. Pastor Alex Smith 
officiated.  
 
In lieu of flowers to Mrs. Dayhuff, contributions may be made to Pulaski Chapter, NSDAR, 
c/o Alice Fountain, 1480 N. Walkers Mill Road, Griffin, GA 30223. 
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In lieu of flowers to Mr. Dayhuff, contributions may be made to VMI Foundation, Dayhuff 
1st Captain’s Leadership Award, P.O. Box 932, Lexington, VA 24450-9983. 
 

### 
 

Penelope “Penny” Mele (55) Madison was born in Arlington, Massachusetts 
on November 7, 1937 to Arthur John and Catharine Rose Mele (Tavanese). 
She passed away in Hayward, California on April 13, 2018 at the age of 80. 
She is predeceased by her husband of 47 years, Donald Madison. 
A graduate of Boston University, School of Education, Penny taught 
Business Education at Alameda High School in Alameda, California, for 30 

years.  Penny will be missed by her siblings Christine R. Williams, Michael A. Mele, and 
Jerry J. Mele. 
A Celebration of Her Life took place on Thursday, April 19, at 2:00PM at Grissom’s 
Chapel & Mortuary, 267 E. Lewelling Blvd., San Lorenzo, CA 94580. In lieu of flowers, the 
family has asked donations to be made to the ASPCA, or the Make-A-Wish Foundation. 
 
 

### 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sara Loeb (61) Cotellese 
June 19, 1943 – April 10, 2016 
 

Sara Loeb Cotellese, 72, of Petrolia, PA, passed away Sunday at the Good Samaritan 
Hospice at Concordia, PA. 
She was born June 19, 1943, in Butler, PA, to the late Herman J. Loeb and Mary 
(Thompson) Loeb. 
Sara received her doctorate in sociology from the University of Missouri.  
Before her retirement, she worked as a quality assurance manager at the Computer 
Science Corp. 
Sara was a veteran of the U.S. Air Force. She enjoyed reading and genealogy. 
She is survived by her husband, John Cotellese; one sister, Jordis Boltz of Petrolia; two 
brothers, Peter Loeb of Butler and John Loeb and his wife, Lynn, of San Diego, Calif.; and 
many nieces and nephews. 
According to the wishes of Sara L. Cotellese, who died Sunday, April 10, 2016, there will be 
no public visitation or funeral. 
Memorials are suggested to the Butler Public Library, 218 N. McKean St., Butler, PA 
16001 or to the American Cancer Society, Greater Pittsburgh, 320 Bilmar Drive, 
Pittsburgh, PA 15205. 
Arrangements are being handled by the Thompson-Miller Funeral Home, 124 E. North St., 
Butler. 
Online condolences can be given at www.thompson-miller.com. 
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### 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Harold R. 'Butch' Lorenz (62) - March 8, 1944 – March 4, 2009 
 

GOFFSTOWN -- Harold R. "Butch" Lorenz Jr., Captain, U.S. Army, retired, 64, died 
March 4, 2009. 
 

He was born in Chittenango, N.Y., to Harold R. Lorenz, Sr. and Helen K. (Graves) Lorenz. 
He graduated from Pinkerton Academy and attended NH Technical Institute. 
 

During his 24-year career in the U.S. Army he served in Vietnam, Europe and various 
locations in the United States. He was especially proud of his assignment early in his career 
with the 3rd U.S. Infantry Regiment known as the "Old Guard." 
 

He enjoyed fishing, NASCAR races, political discussions and his family gatherings. He was 
a volunteer with American Cancer Society "Road to Recovery" program. 
 

Members of his family include his wife, Joan A. (Wells) Lorenz; five children, Lloyd C. 
Lorenz of Manchester, Heidi M. Lorenz of Goshen, Jerry S. Lorenz of San Antonio, Texas, 
Philip R. Lorenz of New Boston and Jay A. Lorenz of Manchester; a sister, Kathleen 
Peterson of Yuba City, Calif.; three brothers, Peter Lorenz of Concord, Eric Lorenz of 
Bedford, and Christopher Lorenz of Yuba City, Calif.; and several nieces and nephews. 
(Union Leader 3/6/2009) 
 

### 

 

 

 

 

Diane E. Ganly (62) Ruggiero – April 18, 1943 – January 17, 2011 
 

Portland – Diane Elizabeth Baunach-Ruggiero of Yarmouth, ME died unexpectedly 
Monday January 17th, 2011 at Maine Medical Center. She was born in Long Island, NY 
April 18, 1943 to Edward and Elizabeth Ganly. Diane was raised in Essex, England and 
attended the London School for Girls. She returned to New York with her family to 
graduate from Garden City High School. 
Diane pursued her interests in the medical field as a lab technician and medical assistant. 
In the 80’s she changed her career to a life insurance agent for New York Life in 
Manhattan and also in Portland, ME. She left New York Life after moving to Yarmouth, 
ME when she went back into the medical field at Maine Medical Center for 10 years until 
she retired. 
Diane loved to read, pray and spend time with family and friends. She was empathetic, 
warm and kind. Her last loving act was to be an organ donor. 
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Diane is survived by her husband Joseph; her daughter Julie; her step-daughter Jenny; her 
step-sons Joe, Kenny, Scott and eight grandchildren. She is also survived by her father 
Edward and his wife Mabel Ganly; her brother Pastor Austin and his wife Marlene Ganly 
and their five children. 
A memorial service will be held at a later time. Please 
visit www.lindquistfuneralhome.com to view a video collage of Diane’s life and to share 
your condolences, memories and tributes with her family. 
For those who wish, donations may be made in Diane’s memory to the American Heart 
Association at: www.heart.org “Go Red for Women Program." 
 

### 
 

Martha Gail Kelly - 1926 – April 16, 2018 - Faculty 
 

Dear Friends: 
It is with the greatest sadness that we have to announce that our mother, 
Martha Gail Kelly, has passed away today 16 April 2018 in London. 
She was 92 years old – on this very day – and passed away in the mid-

afternoon. Her sons Duff and Jesse and grandson Cameron along with long-time friends 
and helpers Norma and Maria and family friend Judy were with her at the end. 
It has always been an honour to be her sons and an honour for us to know how many of 
you also cherished her wisdom, wit and also, her positive ‘can do’ approach to life. 
Gail, as many of you knew her, was born in 1926 and grew up in Santa Monica, California, 
the youngest of six kids in the Rochlen Family – three boys and three girls – who all 
managed to make it through WWII. She had worked part-time as a newspaper gossip 
columnist as a youngster, but it was while working at Santa Monica Post Office, she met 
our father, Francis Robert Kelly. 
A few years after WWII ended, he received the GI Bill to study art in France and they 
bravely set sail – thus beginning a life-long adventure that took them far away from family 
and country of birth. They went first to Paris in 1951, then, after time back in the US, to 
London as part of a Fulbright Scholarship in 1955 – where they stayed, made a home and 
raised a family of three boys and later became grandparents to Cameron, Erin and Caitlin. 
Her wider family including nephew Peter Greenberg, niece Karen Greenberg and Karen’s 
husband Richard Rudman and nephew Pua Rochlen and his wife, Heather, and so many 
other extended family have lead the way in reflecting the great positivity their aunt 
generated. 
Those of you who knew her as a colleague, teacher or coach with the Department of 
Defense dependent schools where she worked for the 30 years from 1956-1986 will know of 
her dedication to her job. First at Eastcote and then at the three ‘homes’ of London 
Central High School (at American Air Force bases at Bushy Park, Bushey Hall and High 
Wycombe). We hope you will remember her for her belief in the greatness of every child 
she taught or coached. She loved to coach her Volleyball and Track. She took an interest in 
everyone…and that was a secret to who she was. 
Over the years we have all taken great pride in the lovely words written and spoken in 
person by so many of her students who contacted or visited and their children and their 
children’s children! 
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So many of you have written such warm words – she really did get to see and hear all of 
those messages right up to the end. She was honoured but always credited the person who 
had written for their own insight and self-belief. 
We want to thank all of you who have been her great friends, neighbours, colleagues and 
companions. She really cherished those relationships. 
In accordance with our mother’s very specific wishes there will be no funeral or memorial 
service. She would not want you to waste a second of your own precious lives on her but, 
rather, enjoy your lives and live them to the fullest. Nothing would please or honor her 
more then to think of you enjoying your favorite sports and activities, or spending quality 
time with your families. If you feel you must do something more, mother received 
wonderful support from the Admiral Nurses who helped her care for dad in his final years. 
Any flower funds would be of greater value to the Admiral Nurses:  
http://www.dementiauk.org/support-us/donate/ 
Or any charity of your own choice! 
Our mother’s favourite line of recent years was “Well, I’m not quite ready to cartwheel 
down Santa Monica beach.” 
Mom – we hope you are cartwheeling there again now. 
Thank you all for your kindness to our mother on her journey through life. Her three sons, 
her grandchildren, along with our own and extended families, feel humbled to have been 
able to make our own journeys for as long as were were able to in the company of our 
amazing parents. 
As with our father, that journey with Gail has now come to an inevitable end, but we’d like 
to think her words, and love and innate ability to continue to uplift people will live on in the 
memories and actions of all who met her. We’re closing with a line from our brother Duff 
who wrote this on the occasion of 
her 90th birthday. 
“No greater fortune was ever afforded a child than to have been born to this lovely 
woman!” 
With interminable sadness and yet endless pride. 
Sean Duff Jesse 
 
The family address is: 
 

18 Leinster Mews 
London W2 3EY  
ENGLAND 
 
	

[Photos may be seen on Facebook at this link] 
https://www.facebook.com/permalink.php?story_fbid=10155535401791094&id=54709
456093&comment_id=10155535435826094&notif_id=1523921151788438&notif_t=feed
_comment_reply&ref=notif&hc_location=ufi 
 

 
### 
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Clyde R. Seabolt (59)  
 
Clyde was born on December 29, 1940 and passed away on April 17, 2009. 
Clyde was a resident of Byron, Georgia. 
 

 
### 

 
 
Mary E. McAllister (59) Stacey – May 13, 1943 – March 25, 2013 
 
Mary E. Stacey, 69, of North Attleboro, MA, formerly of West Roxbury, 
MA, on Monday, March 25, 2013. She was the wife of John Stacey for over 
51 years. Born May 13, 1943 in Jacksonville, FL, she was a daughter of the 

late George and Eleanor (Sales) McAllister. Mary was a resident of West Roxbury for over 
40 years before moving to North Attleboro over three years ago. She attended Jamaica 
Plain High School in Boston and worked for The Apple Orchard Nursery School as co-
director for over 35 years in Brookline before retiring. In addition to her husband, 
survivors include three children: John E. Stacey of Boston, Scott W. Stacey and his wife 
Eve of Walpole and Diana Bunstein and her husband Robert of North Attleboro; her 
cherished and adored five grandsons: Craig Ryan Stacey, Cameron James Stacey, Luke 
Patrick Stacey, Robert Herman Bunstein, Jr. and Tyler Reid Bunstein; and many nieces 
and nephews. She was sister of the late George "Dickie" McAllister. A Funeral Mass was 
held, March 27 in Sacred Heart Church, 58 Church Street, North Attleboro. In lieu of 
flowers, donations may be made in Mary's memory to either Advanced Medical Research 
Foundation, www.amrfcancerresearch.org, Dana Farber Cancer Institute, www.dana-
farber.org or the North Attleboro Animal Shelter, 43 South Washington Street, North 
Attleboro, MA 02760, www.north-attleboro.ma.us/ shelter. Sperry & McHoul Funeral 
Home www.sperry-mchoul.com 508-695-5651 
 
Published in The Boston Globe on Mar. 26, 2013 
 
 

### 
 
 

George Richard McAllister (60)  
 
George Richard McAllister (60), of Dorchester, MA, formerly of West 
Roxbury, MA, died peacefully on the afternoon of October 20, 2011 following 
a brief illness. He was surrounded by the love, comfort and care of his family. 
Loving father of Bethany A. Thompson and her husband Phil of Raymond, 

New Hampshire, and Michael McAllister of Salisbury. Dear brother of Mary McAllister 
Stacey and her husband Jack of North Attleboro, formerly Jamaica Plain. Cherished 
grandfather of Tyler and Tamryn Thompson of Raymond, New Hampshire. He is also 
survived by nieces, nephews and friends. George had a passion for fixing things, reading, 
fishing, skeet shooting and sailing. His creative spirit -as well as his pranks- will long be 
remembered and missed by all. Our lives will forever be saddened without his smile and 
laughter. He was a longtime member of Community Boating of Boston and the Massapoag 
Sportsmen Club in Sharon, MA. Relatives and friends attended the celebration of his life 
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on November 1, 2011, at the Hamel, Wickens & Troupe Funeral Home, 26 Adams Street, 
QUINCY CENTER. Donations in his memory may be made to: Massapoag Sportsmen's 
Club, P.O. Box 403, Sharon, MA 02067 or to American Cancer Society, 30 Speen Street, 
Framingham, MA 01701. 
 
 

### 
 
 

Michael McDuffie (60)  
 
The death has occurred of Michael McDuffie, Latteriff House, Shercock, 
County Cavan, Ireland. Michael McDuffie, died 31st May 2017. Peacefully at 
his residence. Deeply regretted by his loving wife Mary, sons Ashley, Ross, 
Finn, Conn and Enda, sisters Linda and Susan and extended family and 

friends. 
Private family burial in Woodbrook Natural Burial Ground, Wexford. Family flowers 
please. Donations in lieu, if desired, to Killann/Shercock Cancer Fund, Care of Clarke’s 
Funeral Home. 
   
 

### 
 
 
Deceased Bushy Park Classmates (1953-1962) since 2015 update.  Updated April 2018 
[ The above obituaries are not included in this list.] 

 
WE HAD REPORTED EUGENE J. McCOY (59) DECEASED PREVIOUSLY. HE IS ALIVE AND WELL 
AND LIVING IN CALIFORNIA. 
  
ALBRIGHT, Karen White (61) 
ANDERSON Weber, Nancie (55) 
ANTHONY, Marcia Lee (62) 
ASKEW, Richard B. (56) 
ATKINSON Sederholm, Arden A. (53) 
BABBIDGE Trahan, Suzy Lee (62) 
BARNA Schaefer, Carolyn (62) 
BARNES, Craig S. (54) 
BENNETT Marlow, Eleanor Graves (55) 
BIDGOOD, Ferdinand C. (Fred) (55) 
BIGGERS Potter, Betty Sue (58) 
BOECKEL, Byron James (60) 
BUNN Feille, Amorelle ‘Amy” (56) 
BUNTING, Irvin Duane (Butch) (59) 
CAIN, Clarence “Ronnie” (54) 
CARROLL, Kevin Edward (53) 
CHATFIELD, Carl Leslie (59) 
CLAY Wood, Deanna (56) 
CODDAIRE Yurik, Elaine Marie (Squirt) (55) 

COLE, Timothy B. (62) 
CONNOR Bartsch, Martha (56) 
COOPER, William W. (57) 
CRENSHAW, Joel (56) 
CROVITZ Robison, Michele M. (60) 
DALLMAN, Luther Bruce (61) 
DAVIES, Phillip L. (61) 
DAY, Kermit Russell (55) 
DUPNICK, Robert W. (60) 
GABRIELS, Alfred (61) 
GALVIN, Marion (59) 
GATH Kakalow, Ingrid (58) 
GOODEVE, Robert (57) 
GRUIN, Frederick J. (58) 
GUMM, Paul (58) 
HASSELL, Pete (55) 
HEIN, Robert (56) 
HOWARD, Floyd Carlton (59) 
HUBLER, George (60) – on Vietnam Wall 
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JORDAN, Alvin G. “Butch” (62) 
KEOGH, Dave (62) 
KING, David L. (58) 
LUDLOW Ravetz, Kristin (58) 
MARTIN, Clarence “Al” (57) 
MARTIN St. Bernard, May Arvie (55) 
McCAULEY, Linda (61) 
McCLEAN, Pet Walter (62) 
MELE Madison, Penelope (55) 
MILLER, Charles (61) 
MORFELD, Dale (61) 
OSTROM, Van T. (62) 
PATTIE, Kenton (56) 
PAZERA, Anthony C. (56) 
PENDERGRASS Hopkins, Diane (55) 

PIETY, John (56) 
RANKIN Quick, Darlene Ann (61) 
ROBBINS, William Byng (54) 
SCHROEDER, Gerald “Gary” (55) 
SHAFFER, Suzanne Gleeson (62) 
SPEED Harris, Helen (54) 
SWORD, Melvin (58) 
THOMAS, James (60) 
VANCE, William (56) 
VORLANDER McNeive, Nancy (58) 
WAILOR Cedena, Patricia (59) 
WHIPPLE Reagan, Rae Jean (62) 
  
Compiled by Pat Terpening (58) Owen 

  
Approximately 14% of total of 2,414 Bushy Park students are deceased. In 2012 it was 7%. In 
2015 it was approximately 8% 
  

DECEASED BY CLASS        2012                      2015                       2018 
 

1953                                      8                             15                           17 
1954                                      12                           16                           20 
1955                                      12                           16                           26 
1956                                      21                           27                           37 
1957                                      20                           28                           31 
1958                                      27                           39                           47 
1959                                      21                           27                           32 
1960                                      43                           52                           57 
1961                                      27                           31                           39 
1962                                      28                           35                           45 
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Memories of Bushy Park       
 

 
 

From John Strand (58) 
 
   
 
 

 
 

Queen Elizabeth II coronation photo, 1953. Photo by Cecil Beaton. 
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Letters to the Editor 
 
 

 
Thank you for keeping the monthly newsletter alive and filled with 
news.  To help you fill those pages: 
 
Anne Cable Silver '62, Kathlee Knopkee Bryan '62 and Liz Griffiths Jackson '62 had lunch 
together in Palmetto, Florida, this month.  It's half way between Sarasota and Tampa 
where the three of us live.  Lots of Bushy Park stories followed by more about our children 
and grandchildren.  Of course, we have not changed at all except Kathlee is still an 
excellent chef!  Hope to hear more about our '62 classmates and give those '50s graduates 
some competition in the newsletter copy.   
Liz Jackson (62) 
 
 

 
 

                                                                           
            Anne Cable Silver                             Kathlee Knopke Bryan                            Elizabeth Griffiths Jackson 
                                  
                                                                                                                                                          
         

### 
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So happy to see my good friends Bill and Nancy Rees. They came down to see me in MY 
FAIR LADY and brought along a couple of their friends, Dot & Joan. Bill and I go way 
back to our High School days at Bushy Park in England! 
 
Broadway Palms Theatre in Ft Myers, Florida. 
Sherry Konjura and the cast. Wonderful play. She was outstanding. Really proud of 
Sherry. She represented the Class of 57 superbly.  
 

Mini reunion Bill (Grable) Rees and Sherry Konjura class of 57. 
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--FINIS-- 


